
RFP 115-24 - ADDENDUM #1  

Public Health 
Chief Medical Officer Services 

 

November 15, 2024. 

The attached addendum supersedes the original Information and Specifications regarding RFP-115-24 
where it adds to, deletes from, clarifies or otherwise modifies. All other conditions and any previous 
addendums shall remain unchanged. 

Attention: The submittal due date for this project has been changed. 

• New Submittal Due Date: December 16, 2024, 2:00 PM MST  

Proposals must be submitted electronically on or before the Close Date provided on the Boulder County 
Bonfire portal. 

Important: No archives (zip files) or links to external sites or files will be 
accepted. This includes Google Docs and similar sites. All submittals must be 
received as an attachment in a widely-accessible format such as PDF, Word, 
or Excel. 

Electronic submittals must be received on the Bonfire portal. Submittals sent to any other box will be 
rejected. It is the sole responsibility of the proposer to ensure their documents are received before the 
deadline referenced above. Boulder County does not accept responsibility under any circumstance for 
delayed or failed submittals. No exceptions will be made. 

The Board of County Commissioners reserve the right to reject any and all bids, to waive any informalities 
or irregularities therein, and to accept the bid that, in the opinion of the Board, is in the best interest of 
the Board and of the County of Boulder, State of Colorado. 
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